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PLANNING & BUDGET COMMITTEE (PBC) MEETING

El Camino College Compton Community Educational Center

October 30, 2009 – 1:00 – 2:00 pm
Staff Lounge
MEMBERS PRESENT
_x_ Myeshia Armstrong
_x_ Harvey Estrada
_x_ LaVetta Johnson
_x_ Terrance Stewart
_x_ Dr. Jane Harmon
_x_ Dr. Arthur Flemming
___ Joseph Lewis
___ Nehasi Lee

___ Reuben James
___ Dr. Herkie Williams
___ David Simmons
___ Opal Williams

_x_ Ronald Gerhard

OTHERS ATTENDING:  None.

Handouts

· Planning & Budget Committee Charter

· Budget Development Calendar

· Annual Strategic Review:  Underlying Budget Assumptions Summary for 2010-2011 as of 10/7/09

· 2-Year FTES and Number of Section Comparisons

I. Call to Order

The Meeting was called to order at 2:15 p.m. by Ron Gerhard.
II. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of October 13, 2009, were deferred as we did not have a quorum.

III. Charter
Ron stated that he had handed out the Charter at the last committee meeting, for review.  He stated that the only change he had since made was under Committee Membership.  As Saul Panski had pointed out, the membership did not reflect the exact verbiage the Board of Trustees had approved to back in February 2009.  This document reflects the approved charter, verbatim:  (3) Administrators appointed by the CEO/Provost, (3) Certificated appointed by the Academic Senate, (3) Classified appointed by CCCFE Classified Unit, (3) Students appointed by the Associated Student Body Council, (1) Confidential/Supervisory, and staff assistance from the Chief Business Office.

Dr. Harmon wanted to know what the difference was and Ron stated the Committee Membership and who they were appointed by.  Ron stated the February agenda was incorrect in regards to the membership by stating it had listed 14 members instead of 13 members.

Ron stated that once we have a quorum he would like to approve the Charter.

IV. 2010-2011 Budget Development Calendar
Ron stated there were corrections to the Budget Calendar.  He stated where you see 2009 it should be 2010.  An example would be “NLT January 15, 2010”.  He stated that October and November were meant to be the kickoff for the 2010-2011 Budget and the strategic direction.  Ron stated October was where we solicited input from the community regarding goals and direction for Compton, October-November we receive updated ECC Master Plan-create unique Compton content data and receive approval from ECC, October-December we apply directional guidance and planning assumptions form the 2009-2010 budget.

Ron stated that January 15th, is usually when the governor releases his initial budget and based upon revenue assumptions in that budget and other assumption, we start to piece together and form the tentative budget.  Dr. Harmon stated her department has begun to put together its planning guidelines and should have them completed by December, 2009.

Dr. Flemming stated the committee relies on input from elsewhere meaning from the administrators and from the academic side.  Ron stated we are talking macro and micro at the top of the document:  the first and third part of the document are revenue and expenditures, basic assumptions budgeting.  The fixed cost of PERS rates are to go up from 9.7 percent to 11.3 percent and the other assumption is that we are paying back the line of credit from the unrestricted general fund.  He stated we are not talking about how to divide up the pieces.  Ron stated we are talking macro where your program plan in Plan Builders needs to be rolled up and input; i.e., how we will parcel out the $32 million dollars.

Dr. Harmon wanted to know how we are going to formulate strategic direction.  Ron stated that is where the imperatives comes from.  In talking with the Provost, he wants to continue to increase FTES, rebuild credibility, and increase capacity for student success and basic skills, all in keeping with the ECC Educational Master Plan and the need to ensure diversity.

Ron stated we are going to frame our calendar based on the governor’s revenue assumption on January 15th.  He stated based upon this information he will come back in February.  The various departments will have formulated their annual unit plan during October – November.  Jane stated this would occur between October and December.

· In February prepare fixed cost budget.

· March through March 15th, first formal review of the tentative budget.

· April through May, second formal review of the tentative budget.  Then based on the governor’s May revise hopefully reflect better numbers.
·  In June, a third formal review and revision of the tentative budget.  

·  taking the tentative budget to the June 2010 Board meeting, so we can conduct business July 1, 2010.

· It is unlikely that the state will adopt the final budget in July.

· July – August, continue to refine the tentative budget to finally complete the final budget.

Ron stated that a question was asked of the State Chancellor’s Office as to whether the District would receive mid-year cuts this year; they seemed to think it would be a relatively small cut.  To offset this we have set aside Federal stimulus funs totaling $236,000 - $240,000 dollars.  These will be used to backfill any additional reductions in categorical program funding and retaining all required maintenance of effort requirements set forth by DOE.  He stressed that the federal stimulus money was a one time augmentation.

V. Provost Imperatives
I. Ron stated the projected beginning balance was $2.2 million dollars.

· Estimated local, state and other revenue: $32 million dollars based on 5,600 FTES which is the goal for 2009-2010.

· Budget for Annual Required Contribution (ARC) Retiree Benefits:  $300,000 dollars which is the GASB 45 requirement, and there is a cost we have to pay for that.

· End fiscal year 2009-2010 having reported 5,600 FTES.

· Budget all step and column increases of approximately $300,000

· Budget for an increase in PERS employer funding rate from 9.709 percent to 11.30 percent.

· The line of credit payment in the amount of $1.3 million dollars annual payment for the next 19 years.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if we were going to return funds not being used.  Ron stated we are holding on for cash flow purposes.  We have deferrals that we will feel from January through June 2010 totaling $4.8 million dollars that will not receive until sometime between July and October.  The $5 million we are using from  the last draw down  will  offset these deferrals and help with cash flow issues.

Dr. Flemming asked if other Districts go to the county.  Ron stated they do one of three things:  1) they build up ending fund balance and use that depending on the size of the District, 2) they go to the county, requesting an advance on property tax receipts or 3) borrow a 13 month note called a TRANS.
II. Overarching goals and objectives for 2010-2011:

A. Increase enrollment and generate 6,400 FTES.

B. Increase institutional capacity and credibility.

C. Improve academic quality, student success.

Ron stated that everyone’s function on the committee was to represent a constituent group and if you look back at the calendar, right now we are soliciting input from the constituent groups establishing goals, assumptions and direction.  With that being said, everyone is to take the document back and share it with their constituent groups and solicit feedback and input to bring back to the next meeting.  He stated he knew there are things from academic affairs that need to be added on.

Dr. Flemming stated the 50 percent law does not allow for a phase-in.  He stated you are either in compliance are you are not.  He stated he wanted to make it clear that 44/46% still leaves us out of compliance with the law.  We would have to apply for an exemption under the legal calendar; with our healthy financial situation we would not be eligible.  Dr. Flemming stated that he does not want us to be blindsided.  Dr. Flemming stated that this is unlike the 75/25 law, which is a phase-in process for which all districts have relief.  He stated that we are either in compliance or not.

Ron stated he brought up two important notes:  1) they unrestricted fund money the Districts are using to backfill categorical program reductions are exempt from the 50% Law and do not show in the numerator or denominator and 2) there is no phase-in of the 50% Law under Title V regulations.  It is up to the Chancellor’s Office when you apply for an exemption and the deadline to do so is October 15th.  We are aware of this and are taking steps to make corrections.
VI. 2010-2011 Strategic Assumptions
Discussion provided under “Provost Imperatives.”
VII. Other Business

Ron asked the group to look at the handout with ECC-Compton Center, 2 year FTES and Number of Section Comparisons.  He stated he wanted to discuss it to make sure we were on the path of achieving our goal of 5600 FTES.  A summary of P3 on our annual 320 Report indicates that we generated 4,546.92 FTES.  Borrowing from summer and shifting it back for 2008-2009 allows us to report 5000 FTES.  For 2009-2010 the projection for summer is 227.27 FTES, for winter 453.96, for fall we project 2,231 FTES, not including include positive attendance which should yield us an additional 453 FTES and for spring 2,600 FTES.  We are projecting 5,554 FTES without borrowing from this coming summer.  It may, however, be advantageous to borrow from summer to increase our base funding.
Ron stated that under AB 318 and SB 361 we have a potential $13 million dollars on the table in potential restoration money that we can still obtain or lose.  Then the focus must be on student retention and success.

Ron asked the committee when the group could next meet and also agenda items.  None were given.  Dr. Flemming requested that Dr. Landsberger attend the next meeting.  Jane suggested meeting on Mondays.  It was decided to meet on Tuesdays.  Ron asked the group to email him with any agenda items.

VIII. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
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